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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who try to make our school a better community’.

	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year 1
	Rupert Q

Isabelle P
	Theo BW
Frankie L
	Elise O
Hope K
	Nellie D
Hilary Y
	Alexander C
Alice R
	Oscar M
Oliver W

	Year 2
	Oliver W
Christian P
	Oscar W
Bobby R
	Emilia C
Lottie W
	Oliver M
Rory B
	Lucy M
Callie T
	Arthur C
Jenson R

	Year 3 
	Alice M
Daniel B
	Toby H
Levi S
	Riley P
Darcy E
	Clay H
Charlie HH
	Jude P
George H
	Willow T
Rosie R

	Year 4
	Grace R
Freya E
	Jenson C
Isaac C
	Molly M
Ava L
	Aston E
George W
	Victoria R
Isabella O
	Lucas T
Rodrigo C

	Year 5
	Albie C
Ellen G
	Reuben C
Zak C
	Jenson J
Clara J
	Zachary C
Vincent BH
	Evie P
Lola A
	Kendal R
Aaron W

	Year 6
	Leo F
Milo CO
	Ellie K
Sam B
	DeeDee F
Tiana H
	Lucas W
Heath C
	Adrian C
Raya L
	Tyler B
Isabella D

	Walliams
	1065
	Rowling
	1023

	Dahl
	920
	Cowell
	985


Pupil Information Packs

If you have not already done so, please complete and return all of the forms to class teachers (instead of the school office) as soon as possible. We depend on this information being up to date to ensure your child’s safety, and we are still missing quite a few.
School Spider Surveys

Please remember to complete all of the pending surveys sent out last week, if you have not already done so. Thank you.

Photograph Permissions and General Consents

As listed above, there are School Spider surveys for all pupils relating to permissions for what photographs we can take and how we can use them, as well as what foods and transport options, etc., may be encountered. Please complete these as soon as possible for each child at school. This is important information we need to help to care for your child(ren). Thank you.
Pastoral/ Safeguarding Manager

We have recently appointed a Pastoral/ Safeguarding Manager. We are pleased to inform you that Mrs. Higgens has been appointed to this post. 
Earrings

The school uniform policy clearly states that earrings and plastic retainers are not to be worn in school.  The policy is available on the school website at: https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/policies_list ) 

PE Days Correction
Just to confirm the correct days for PE are:

Reception: Indoor - Tuesday, Outdoor - Friday

Year One: Indoor - Friday, Outdoor - Thursday

Year Two: Indoor - Wednesday, Outdoor - Monday

Year Three: Indoor - Monday. Outdoor - Wednesday
Year Four: Indoor - Class 10 Wednesday, Class 9 Swimming kit, Outdoor - Friday

Year Five: Indoor - Monday, Outdoor - Thursday

Year Six: Indoor - Thursday, Outdoor - Tuesday
Please ensure that your child comes to school in the appropriate PE kit on the right days, and make sure that all PE uniform is clearly labelled with your child’s name and class.
Year 5 and Year 6 Football Clubs
Mr Copley will be running two after-school football clubs for pupils in Year 5 and Year 6. The clubs will start week commencing 23rd September, and parents should complete the relevant School Spider survey to add their child to the list. Full details about each club will be at the top of the survey (click the 3 lines to open up the menu for further information).

Lowton High School Open Evening

Lowton High School will be holding their Open Evening for current Year 6 pupils to visit, on Monday 30th September with registration from 4.15pm.  Here is the link to book onto it: https://forms.office.com/e/ktViLHDJbZ 

Here is the link to Lowton High School website: https://www.lowtonhs.wigan.sch.uk/page/?title=Open+Evening+2024&pid=87
Out of School Activities
There are plenty of activities available in the community for primary school aged children. Links to some of their information leaflets can be found on the school website, on the Community Tab, or by clicking this link: https://www.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk/page/outofschoolactivities 

Flu Immunisations

You will see on the ‘News’ section of School Spider, and in a separate Spider message, that flu vaccinations are due to take place at school on Thursday 3rd October. Parents must opt in or opt out online by following the e-link to the IntraHealth page, at: https://nhsImms.azurewebsites.net/session/b126ebb4 
Year 6 - Admission to Secondary School
The online application form for Year 7 2025 is now open. Year 6 parents need to apply for a secondary school place online, before the closing date for applications, which is 31st  October 2024. 

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 16th September) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
